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Sacrament of Reconciliation (Confession) 
 Saturday— 2:45-3:15pm Ss Peter & Paul, Dimock  

4:00-4:40pm at Sacred Heart, Parkston   
 

Sacrament of Baptism 
Contact the Pastor to schedule Class and Baptism. 

 Sacrament of Matrimony  
Contact the Pastor at least 6 months before the proposed 

Wedding date to begin Marriage Instructions. 
Sacrament of the Sick 

If you know that you are going into the hospital for a procedure,                           
contact the pastor for Anointing of Sick. 

**Parish Bulletin/Calendar/Schedule {for both parishes} can be viewed on line 

www.parishesonline.com 

SH Parish Hall Rental…..Please contact 
Parish Office at 928-3676. 

SsPP Parish Hall Rental…..Please con-
tact Kevin & Becky Murtha 928-3330 

KC Hall Rental .. Please contact: New 

contact persons Dennis  & Joyce Wagner 
@ 928-7371 or 933-1010  NOTE CHANGE!   

*Josh Christensen cell  605-660-3570. 

Parish    
Secretary   
Parkston 

 

Office   Hours   

Monday—Friday 

8:00am—12 noon 

1:00-4:30pm  
 

  

For information regarding  

Sacred Heart Cemetery in Parkston or 
St. Mary’s Cemetery west of Parkston 
contact Russ Kurtenbach at 928-3141. 
 

For Holy Rosary Cemetery in Tripp 
(officially named Cathedral Ceme-

tery), contact Ed Magera at 935-6724. 

5th  Sunday of Easter 
April 24, 2016 

 

 

Pray for Peace in the Womb and the World! 

 

Father, thank You for the uniqueness and perfection of  
Your plan for me (Heb 11:40).  Amen 

Parishes information: 
 

Parish Secretary:  JoAnn Hoffman    

       (Bookkeeper and DRE) 
 Bulletin announcements in by Thursday noon 

                 e-mail sacredheart@santel.net                                                                                 
 

Bookkeeper (SsPP Dimock ):  Deb Neugebauer 

Cell # 770-1183  home # 227-4621 
 

DRE (SsPP Dimock):  Trish Neugebauer   

        227-4257 

   Tricia.Neugebauer@k12.sd.us 



Greetings in our Risen Lord!  Thanks so much for the prayerful support while I was away in the hospital (total of 8 days--two hospitals) plus some outside 
continued recovery.  My first hospital stay in S. Falls was for six days due to a combination of pneumonia again plus RSV.  Blood tests revealed that I was se-
verely depleted in my globulin levels (at 40--minimum should be at 700).  So, in addition to various antibiotics given, I was given an infusion called an IVIG to 
try and fortify my immune system.  I'll be receiving more of those infusions monthly at least for the next couple of months.  The couple of days at Avera, my 
heart rate was reaching low levels (from 39 to the 60's depending on time of day/night).  Plus my blood pressure was measuring higher than average.  So, I 
had a 48 hr. heart monitor placed upon me, plus given a low dose prescription of a blood pressure pill, prior to my discharge late Saturday afternoon, the 
16th.   During the early morning hours of Monday, the 18th, I awoke to find myself on the bathroom floor--my back leaning against the bathtub and my head 
upright.   I was able to return to bed and sleep after a bit of feeling nauseous.  I was staying at some former parishioners in Sioux Falls.  About 8am, following 
Mass, my blood pressure measured low before and after breakfast.  I was able to see a doctor later that morning.  He decided to take me off the blood pres-
sure medicine after he heard of what I experienced--as it said, a case of "syncope": a sudden drop in blood pressure leading to passing out after one empties 
one's bladder.  No doubt, weakness and still recovering from the hospital stay was a factor too.  We handed in the heart monitor back to Avera hospital 
Monday afternoon.  I made it back to the Saint Peter and Paul parish (at least to the curb!) for the Tuesday, 5:15pm Mass.  But JoAnn was waiting for me and 
relayed the message that I was to immediately return to Sioux Falls and check in to the heart hospital.  A reading of my heart monitor data showed that dur-
ing an 18 second span when I passed out, my heart beat only once and during 10 1/2 seconds of that 18 second span, I had no heart beat.  So, I was in the 
heart hospital for observation, more blood tests and a heart "echo" exam.  The heart specialist who attended to me gave the OK for me to be dis-
charged.  Though, I'm still not feeling much "zip", we'll see how things go. 
 

I'm still praying that someone or some persons will fill the paid positions to take care of some parish office hours and duties (including monthly parish event 
calendar/ministry schedule to name a couple), and roles of Director of Religious Ed/ parish youth group/organization of parish social activities.  If you are 
interested in one or some or all of these roles, please let me know as soon as possible.  I'm willing to divide up the positions amongst several persons, if need 
be.  JoAnn can help mentor you.  We cannot continue to have Totus Tuus, serving at the Banquet, going to the diocesan Youth Rally etc. if some parishioner
(s) don't step forward to organize/recruit/lead.  Even if you are just willing to commit to one year to some or all of the roles, then I'm willing to consider that 
possibility.  Please contact me (Fr. Rader) at the parish office (928-3676).  Thank you. 
 

Thank you to JoAnn for the many behind the scenes details she did to help with the 25th anniversary celebration for Deacon and myself on Sunday the 
24th.  Thank you to all who also helped and/or are coming to pariticipate!  Later in the summer, I'll be having another smaller scale celebration with some of 
my former parishioners in Sioux Falls.  The deacon who was with me at Our Lady of Guadalupe parish (Deacon Harold Pardew) is also, like Deacon Barry Wag-
ner, celebration his 25th year of ordination! 
 

Thank you to our Knights of Columbus who gathered in Mitchell for their annual state convention this weekend. 
Thank you to all our CCD teachers (and substitutes) and Tricia Neugebauer and JoAnn Hoffman as parish DREs!  Wednesday, April 27th is our final CCD class 
for this school year.  We are going to need some new CCD teachers for next year.  Teaming up with another, each taking care of one semester is accepta-
ble.  Would you consider, at least, a year or two commitment to witness for Christ and  help our youth to learn our Catholic Faith? 

If you might know someone who would be a good fit for this position please share -We have a part-time job open for Sacred Heart parish--it will entail a fair 
amount of social interaction to help with parish social events and activities, DRE/CYO/Safe Environment administration, producing the monthly and weekly 
ministry schedule on the monthly calendar and weekly bulletins, running off bulletins and occasionally producing the weekly bulletin, plus parish office duties 
as needed and under the directives of the Pastor.  JoAnn Hoffman will certainly be able to help with training prior to her retirement and even after with con-
sultations as needed.  There are a couple of Wednesday evening hours to cover each week as overall monitor during CCD time, but if need be we can hire 
another person just for those hours (as an assistant to the DRE position.)  Typical office hours would be Wednesday afternoons from 1pm to 4:30pm, plus 
Thursdays and Fridays from 9am to noon and 1pm to 4:30pm.  There can be some flexibility to that schedule when you might need to arrive later or depart 
earlier.  With the Wednesday evening CCD hours, it would entail around 19-20 hrs. per week, without them about 17.  You must have competency with com-
puters, copiers, and other typical office equipment.  Again, JoAnn can help teach about the particulars of the parish office machines we have.  After praying 
on it, if you have an interest in this position, please contact me (Fr. Rader) at Sacred Heart parish office. 

Rachel’s Vineyard Retreat –May 13-15, 2016- Strictly Confidential.  A safe, loving, non-judgmental environment.  Open to men, women, mothers, fathers, 
grandparents who have been affected by abortion. Non-denominational.  Sponsored by Catholic Family Services.  For registration materials & more infor-
mation, call Margi at 605-988-3775 or 1-800-700-7867 or email mculhane@sfcatholic.org                                                                                                                          
GRIEVING LOSS FROM SUICIDE   April 19-May 24, 2016 from 6:30 – 8:30pm at Catholic Family Services, 523 N. Duluth Ave., Sioux Falls, SD.   A program for 
families who have lost a loved one from suicide.  The suddenness of the death, the confusion and the painful reactions are significant topics of the pro-
gram.  This is a time when professional support is needed.  Directed by Dr. Marcie Moran.  Non-denominational.  Cost- Donation Call 988-3775 or email 
cfs@sfcatholic.org with any questions or to register. 
 
 

 

GRIEVING THE LOSS OF A SPOUSE Six Tuesday evenings from 6:30pm – 8:30 pm.   June 7– July 12, 2016 at Catholic Family Services, 523 N Duluth, Sioux 
Falls.  Directed by Dr. Marcie Moran. This program is for adults who have lost a spouse and are trying to cope with the pain of separation and loss.  Role 
change and loneliness are secondary losses which can complicate the grieving process.  The program will offer assistance in coping with this change and 

making healthy readjustments. Non-denominational- Cost –Donation.  Call 988-3775 or 1-800-700-7867 to register  

Broom Tree 2016 Schedule… Silent Retreat Schedule:  Women’s: May 12-15, June 16-19, August 11-14, September 15-18, October 21

-23, Nov. 3-6; Men’s: August 18-21, Sept. 22-25, November 17-20. Day of 
Recollection Broom Tree Days of Recollection begin at 10 a.m. and include 
conferences, time for Adoration, Mass, and an opportunity for the Sacrament 

of Reconciliation. The day ends in mid-afternoon. Because lunch is served, we ask that 

you please register. A prayerful donation is requested.  Days of Recollection: - - Directed 
by Dr. Teri Kemmer    May 10:    July 26: Marriage- The Anchor of Family Life - Fr Joe 
Forcelle  Aug.16:   Sept. 13:    October 11:    Nov. 15:   Dec. 6: Directed by Fr Jones  

Fr. Rader & Deacon 
Barry 25th anniversary  

of  

ordination   this Sunday 
 

Welcome Deacons:  
 

Joe Tegethoff, Henry Knapp 
and Harold Pardew 

Congratulations               
to our 1st Communion students 
last Sunday. 
 

Jayden Digmann, Icis Muilenberg, 
Hayden Mette, Finley Bogenreif, 
Trey Boettcher 

Thank you Fr. Haggerty for filing in 
for Fr. Rader, and Deacon Barry. 

mailto:cfs@sfcatholic.org
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  Apr. / May Calendar Events 

4/24 After Mass SH hall Meal for all who registered for Fr. Rader 

   & Deacon Barry 25th anniversary 

4/27   Last night CCD 

4/27 Deadline For SH volunteer appreciation 

4/28 12-5:30pm St. Ben Blood drive 

5/1 10am Mass SH CDA Sunday–  

5/1 11am SH hall CDA Mother /Daughter breakfast 

5/4 6pm SH hall  SH volunteer appreciation social & meal 

5/9 8pm KC Hall KC meeting changed to Monday 

Catholic Home Missions Collections   is April 
23rd & 24th. Inserted in last week’s bulletin is 
your mission envelope, bring it back, or use one of 
your own clearly marked “Home Missions.” This 
collection helps support missions here in the Unit-
ed States.   
This year the CHMA turns it focus to youth ministry, 
an essential component of the life and vibrancy of 
the Church. Without this appeal poorer dioceses in 
the US cannot  sustain vital youth programs. This 

collection helps support missions here in the United States. About 45% 
of dioceses in the US are classified home mission, not able to support 
basic pastoral needs. There are many places in America where the 
Catholic Church struggles.   Please give generously to help sustain the 
Church in America. 

 

 CCD. 7-8:15pm both parishes. Last night for classes will be 
April 27th. 

F.Y.I. ….   Senior Masses will be May 8th  10am for both parishes.  It will be 
held in Parkston per request of SsPP students and families. 
 

TOTUS TUUS  A   summer catechetical youth program,     
 

Save the dates  Forms were sent home from CCD, Wednesday.           
 

Will be held at Sacred Heart Church  July 10th—13th.   
For those going into Kindergarten up to 6th grade, we are offering 4 
day option; going Monday to Thursday from 9am-2:30pm 

Junior & Senior High School Sessions will be Sunday,  to Wednesday,  
From 7-9:30 pm. Confirmation retreat Friday evening+ Saturday till 
after 5pm Mass 

TOTUS TUUS  Will be held at Ss Peter & Paul church  July 
24h— 28th. .   A 5 day retreat 
 

CF.S.A.  2016   Our parish goals are: at Sacred Heart $41,900.00; we 
are at 82% of goal with 46% participation.  At Ss Peter & Paul goal is 
$18,000.00. we are 75% of goal.  
I am confident we will exceed this goal, but we need the help of eve-
ryone. Remember any amount raised above our goal stays in the 
parishes.  

A Family Perspective by Bud  In today’s gospel Jesus tells 
us: “Love one another.”  Love holds a family together. It is not 
what a family does which makes it outstanding, rather it is what 
is has, love for one another. 

Welcome to Tom & Renee (Bormann) Greiner who 
recently moved back to Parkston. 

So glad to have you in  our parish family. 
 

CDA Mother/Daughter Mass and 50 year member breakfast 
next  Sunday May 1st  following 10:00am Mass. Meal  served by 
the KC’s. 

Reminder for all CDA members: CDA members will sit as a body 
at the front of church  at the 10am Mass at Sacred Heart. Please 
join your sister CDA members. 

CDA Meeting….Thursday, May 5th, 7:00pm. We will meet in 
hall then go to church for devotion in honor of Mary. Report 
from State Convention.  Lunch committee is Paulette Hohn and 
Kay Akre, Jean Roth.  
 

The SSPP K of C Roundtable would like to congratulate the fol-
lowing winners of the raffle drawing held Apr. 16th. for the Sam 
Kinnenberg Benefit: 
1. Weatherby 12ga. shotgun - Anita Wisner 
2. Savage 22.250 rifle - Anne Murtha 
3. $300.00 - Keith Wermers 
4. $200.00 - Dave Schoenfelder 
5. $200.00 - Rick Walz 
6. $100.00 - Steve Weber 
7. $100.00 - Anita Wisner 
8. $75.00   - Marty Weber 
9. $75.00   - Jerry Welch 
10. $50.00 - Wayne Peitz 
11. $50.00 - John Murtha 
 

Knights of Columbus are selling raffle tickets for a chance to 
win up to $10,000 dollars with over $25,000 being given away 
total. Tickets are 1 for $20 or 3 for $50.  
 

SH Altar Society  Band I serves the next funeral.        
SH Altar Society: remember to pay your dues of $10.00 
 

Remember God DOES NOT go on vacation from you, so 
why would you from God?  
Mass Times on the Road...Out of town and not sure what 
time mass is in that town?  Go to web site www.sfcatholic.org 
click on MASS TIMES, then select the city you are looking for.  If 
in a different diocese go to www.parishesonline.com  Follow 
prompts to select city you are looking for. 

 
Prayer Line….call if you are in need of extra prayers if sick or 
suffering.  Contact Deacon Barry or Doris Wagner. Home line 928
-3730 or deacon’s cell 770-9990.  

Employee /Volunteer Appreciation  Dinners  

For Who? Anyone and everyone, young & old who helps out in any way  

SH ~ Wednesday, May 4th   SH Parish Hall   6:00pm Social      6:30pm Dinner   
Mass @ 5:15pm @ SH    Registration deadline is Monday April 25th sheets at SH entrances 

{Usher, EM, Cantor, Organist, Rosary leaders, Mass servers,  candle & flower  attendants, Video, decorators, care givers,  

Meals on wheels drivers, Etc. etc. etc.} 

 Spouses and families of volunteers / employees are welcome too.  

Ss Peter & Paul Dimock/Ethan will be May 11th.  

Parish Hall   6:00pm Social      6:30pm Dinner   
Mass @ 5:15pm @ SsPP    Registration deadline is Monday May 2nd sheets at SsPP entrances 



4/25 Mon   No Mass 

4/26 Tues 5:15pm SsPP d. Sue Griesse 

4/27 Wed 8:30am SH d. Bern & Lorraine Fischer/Frank & Eileen Murphy 

4/28 Thur. 8:30am SH d.  Norb Hoffman & Mary Ann Schoenfelder 

  8:30am SsPP d. Celesta Roth 

4/29 Fri. 9:30am TNH d.  Jim & Sally Mayer 

4/30 Sat. 10:00am BM d.   Cletus Boehmer 

  5:00pm SH Parishioners    

5/1 Sun. 8:00 am SsPP d. Colette & Chantal (Schoenfelder) Charboneau 

  10:00am SH L & d  CDA members 

Fun on the course! 
I was three over. One over a house, one over a patio, and 
one over a swimming pool. 
   ~ George Brett 
Actually, the only time I ever took out a one-iron was to kill 
a tarantula. And I took a 7 to do that. 
   ~ Jim Murray 
The only sure rule in golf is - he who has the fastest cart 
never has to play the bad lie. 
   ~ Mickey Mantle 

I don't fear death, but I sure don't like those three-footers for par.. 
   ~ Chi Chi Rodriguez 
After all these years, it's still embarrassing for me to play on the American golf tour. Like the time I asked my caddie for a sand 
wedge and he came back ten minutes later with a ham on rye. 
   ~ Chi Chi Rodriguez 
The ball retriever is not long enough to get my putter out of the tree. 
   ~ Brian Weis 
Swing hard in case you hit it. 
   ~ Dan Marino 
My favorite shots are the practice swing and the conceded putt. The rest can never be mastered. 
   ~ Lord Robertson 
There is no similarity between golf and putting; they are two different games, one 
played in the air, and the other on the ground. 
   ~ Ben Hogan 
Professional golf is the only sport where, if you win 20% of the time, you're the best 
   ~ Jack Nicklaus< 
 I never pray on a golf course. Actually, the Lord answers my prayers everywhere 
except on the course. 
   ~ Billy Graham 
If you think it's hard to meet new people, try picking up the wrong golf ball. 
   ~ Jack Lemmon 
I'm not saying my golf game went bad, but if I grew tomatoes, they'd come up 
sliced. 
  ~ Lee Trevino 

Liturgical Ministers   April 30th & May 1st 
Sat. 5:00pm SH 
Lector:  Dave Schreiner Video:  Bob Weiss 
 Barb Braley Gift Carrier:   M/M Bill Sprecher 
 EM:     Mary Bittner JoAnn Heck Jim Heck  
Servers: Ragen Weber Usher: Gregg Wagner Norb Nolz 
 Riley Weber  Collin Newton Seth Newton 
 Tucker Murtha  M/M Paul Thury 
 

Sun. 8:00am  SsPP {Dimock}   
Rosary:   Joan & Jean Roth, Ruth Sudbeck   Lector: Rona Tiede 
Greeters: Kevin & Becky Murtha           EM:   Anne Murtha 
Ushers:   Nick Weber Kevin Murtha Jim Sudbeck  
Gift Carrier:   Bob & Carol Schlimgen 
Servers: Jonah Murtha Austin Ripp Ryder Clendening  
 

Sun. 10:00am  SH    
Lector:  Norma Sommer  Video:  Brian Neugebauer 
 LeeAnn Radke Gift Carrier:   CDA Officers  
EM:   Mary Tiede Diane Baumiller Chris Newton 
Servers:   Hallie Newton Usher:    Dixie Heisinger Melody Hohn 
 Heidi Cap  Chris Newton Tina Roth 
 Allison Ziebart  Paulette Hohn Judy Thury 

 Church Support:4/17/16 
SsPP               $    1,594.00          SH    Adult       $         4,823.20     
          Loose    $        51.00                     Loose      $           158.50       
                 Youth       $            33.00    
Total            $     1,645.00                Total            $        5,014.70           
 CFSA          $    1,050.00                 CFSA          $        1,652.07


